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Office of the Village Manager 

 
 
 

TO: Honorable President Narsh and Village Council 

FROM: Darwin D. P. McClary, Village Manager 

DATE: January 8, 2024 

  

RE: VILLAGE MANAGER’S REPORT 

  

VILLAGE HALL LOBBY FLOORING 
 
The village hall lobby flooring was replaced during the week of December 18. 
 
BOARD OF ETHICS ADVERTISEMENT 
 
The advertisement for the vacancies on the newly created Board of Ethics will be published this 
week, and consideration on appointments to the board will be on Village Council’s February 12 
meeting agenda. 
 
VILLAGE PROPERTY INVENTORY PROJECT STATUS UPDATE 
 
Staff met with McKenna and the Village Engineer on January 2 to review the progress of the 
village hall property inventory project.  Preliminary data on village owned property has been 
collected and mapped.  Changes are needed to the draft.  Public Works Director Sanchez will be 
working with McKenna on site inspections to identify any structures or uses established by others 
so that an inventory of improvements can be done as part of the final report.  Once the inventory 
and maps are completed, Village Council will need to provide administration with direction on 
any actions to be taken to resolve private use of the village owned properties. 
 
MOBILE FOOD ESTABLISHMENTS ORDINANCE 
 
Consideration of changes to the Mobile Food Establishments Ordinance will be on Council’s 
January 22 meeting agenda for further discussion. 
 
DEPUTY CLERK/TREASURER RECRUITMENT 
 
We began advertising the Deputy Clerk/Treasurer position opening this week and will be 
reviewing applications on February 1. 
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PARK AVENUE RETAINING WALL REPLACEMENT PROJECT 
 
We will be working to set up another meeting as soon as possible with affected property owners 
on Park Avenue to continue discussions on the retaining wall replacement scope of work and cost 
sharing. 
 
REDEVELOPMENT READY COMMUNITIES (RRC) PRESENTATION 
 
Village Council will receive a presentation from the Michigan Economic Development 
Corporation on the Redevelopment Ready Communities (RRC) program at Council’s January 22 
meeting.  Council requested this presentation prior to authorizing McKenna to begin work on the 
Master Plan strategic plan. 
 
CIVICPLUS MEETING ESSENTIALS AGENDA MANAGEMENT SYSTEM 
 
Administration is continuing its work with CivicPlus to migrate to the Meeting Essentials agenda 
management system.  This system will replace the current Granicus IQM2 MinuteTraq system.  I 
am hoping to have the new system operational for the first Council meeting in April. 
 
SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING 
 
At the request of Village Attorney Kucharek, President Narsh has called a special meeting of 
Village Council for Monday, November 22, at 6:30 PM, for the purpose of convening into closed 
session to discuss pending litigation. 
 
INDIANWOOD ROAD CULVERT REPLACEMENT PROJECT 
 
Indianwood Road between M-24 and Joslyn Road will be closed for much of the 2024 year for 
the replacement of the Paint Creek culvert.  During road closures, the traffic detour will run from 
Indianwood Road down Joslyn Road to Clarkston Road to M-24 and vice-versa.  Attached is 
additional information regarding this project. 
 
IMPORTANT DATES 
 

• January 11, 2024 – Board of Zoning Appeals special meeting – 6:30 PM 

• January 11, 2024 – ONTV Board regular meeting – 7:00 PM 

• January 15, 2024 – VILLAGE OFFICES CLOSED FOR MARTIN LUTHER KING DAY 

• January 16, 2024 – DDA Board of Directors regular meeting – 6:30 PM 

• January 18, 2024 – Orion Library Board of Trustees regular meeting – 6:30 PM 

• January 22, 2024 – Village Council special meeting – 6:30 PM 

• January 22, 2024 – Village Council regular meeting – 7:30 PM 








